Striking Success for Junior Achievement: 
Top Fundraisers Rose to the Challenge for the Boo-A-Thon
This year’s Boo-A-Thon Bowling Tournament was a rousing success for participants and for Junior Achievement of Southern Nevada with $40,482.62 raised. Two women were recognized for their fundraising prowess. Judy Bachman was the top individual fundraiser with $2,195, and Smira Patel led her team, which raised the most money with $2,615 including her individual effort of $1,450. Both work at longtime JASN partners, Nevada State Bank (NSB) and KPMG, respectively. 
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Judy Bachman, NSB’s remote relationship manager, emerged as the Boo-A-Thon’s largest individual fundraiser, and received an iPad with a ZAGG rugged messenger, military-grade wireless keyboard, and durable, detachable case as her prize. She has been a dedicated supporter of the Boo-A-Thon and her beloved Vegas Golden Knights, both since their inception. The latter made her costume choice an easy decision as a VGK fan. 
Although she did check the Boo-A-Thon event page, she didn’t realize she had raised the most money until the day of the event. She was proud of this accomplishment and credits her success to consistent email communication to her supporters, leveraging the fundraising tools provided by Junior Achievement.
With an extensive career in the banking industry spanning 42 years, Judy takes pride in her role as NSB remote relationship manager, where she manages a portfolio of high-value clients. She’s also appreciative to NSB for the opportunity to get involved with Junior Achievement and the Boo-A-Thon which dates back to 1998. 
Junior Achievement's commitment to financial literacy in Southern Nevada has resonated deeply with Judy. The impact of JA programming became particularly evident during a Finance Park volunteering experience with students’ revelations about understanding the concept of budgeting and the tangible difference it has – and will – have on their lives. 

"I enjoyed volunteering at Finance Park and seeing how the students started the day with so many 'wants' and ending the day with what they really needed," she said. “I’ve also really have enjoyed raising funds through the Boo-A Thon over the years for Junior Achievement. Its efforts really help our youth understand and plan for their future.”
Judy has been an NSB team captain for the last two Boo-A-Thons. She said she’s not much of a bowler and would never win any high scoring awards, but she emphasizes the fun of participating and the camaraderie among her teammates and other attendees.
Originally from Kenya, Judy is well-traveled with family in the military. She moved to Las Vegas 27 years ago. She is passionate about the Vegas Golden Knights and has been cheering for them since the 2016 announcement of the city getting a hockey team. Putting two kids through college, she couldn’t afford season tickets for the team’s first three years, but she’s been a season ticket holder for the past three years. With the games on TV, she never misses away games either. 
Reflecting on her VGK favorite players, Judy’s first favorite was Nate Schmidt. With his trade, she currently admires Chandler Stephenson, highlighting his humility and skill on the ice. Additionally, he’s the same age and height as her son, and she jokes that he’s the “other son I didn’t know I had.”
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Smira Patel was the dynamo behind the KPMG's team’s exceptional fundraising efforts and received a $400 gift certificate for the Mini Grand Prix, a book, and JA commemorative coins. Additionally, she and her two female colleagues dressed up as the iconic Pink Ladies from "Grease,” and their two male teammates dressed up as the companion Thunderbirds. This quintet also clinched victory in the team costume category, and each received a 3-D puzzle and some retro JA items.
Smira was the perfect person for the Boo-A-Thon captain assignment with her KPMG role and knowledge of “how to get things done.” She has worked at KPMG for 23 years, her first 17 years in audit and the past six year working in the Global Audit Methodology Group. She also serves as KPMG’s community impact leader and organizes KPMG’s involvement in various fundraising events, walks, and other community initiatives. This role has taken on increased importance with the professional services firm’s statewide growth from 20 to more than 80 people in the past three years, and she now also helps with recruitment from UNLV. 
Smira’s position and can-do attitude affords her great relationships and contacts with KPMG partners, managers, staff and clients all over the world, so her fundraising strategy involved outreach to this extensive network. While many people were familiar with Junior Achievement because of KPMG’s involvement, she personalized communications with her fundraising page and shared information about the work of the Las Vegas chapter and the new JA Inspiration Center. Boo-A-Thon fundraising tools also were a big help for her effort, and she personally matched donations.
She is appreciative of Rick Arpin, KPMG's managing partner and JASN board member, and credits him for sparking her interest and effort in Junior Achievement and the Boo-A-Thon. 
“Financial literacy programs like Junior Achievement are so important for establishing a foundation and understanding of budgeting and money management,” said Smira, citing her early lessons from her parents about starting to save when you’re young. “I think it’s important for people to pay for college themselves to establish a good work ethic and to only charge what you can pay for.”
As Junior Achievement continues to expand, Smira looks forward to the upcoming JA Innovation Center and the expanded learning opportunities for more youth in Southern Nevada. 
Smira and her husband sought a change from living in California and relocated to Las Vegas in April 2020. They fell in love with our vibrant community and their new home, particularly enjoying our weather (even the heat), exploring local restaurants and entertainment options, and becoming avid fans of the Vegas Golden Knights.
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Judy and Smira believe in supporting the growth of young minds through financial literacy, and their fundraising efforts reflect the spirit of community and philanthropy encompassed within the Boo-A-Thon for Junior Achievement of Southern Nevada. They both look forward to next year’s event and retaining their titles. 
The Boo-A-Thon Top Fundraising Team and Team Costume Winner – 


Smira Patel (fourth from left) led her KPMG team to being the top team fundraiser. The KPMG group also received the team costume award. Pictured (from left) are: Steven Junior, Nancy Smith, Will Abbott (former JASN director of development), Patel, Tanya Valencia and Milton Weaver. 











